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Appendix U. 
 
Background or 'Project Specifics' – Application MF076/T2 
 
To modernise the pavilion that Cilybebyll Community Council lease to 
the Rhos F.C. in the Ward of Rhos. 
 
This bid has been developed to assist the Community Council and 
‘Assist Voluntary Sector providers’. 
 
The funding will be used to provide a more secure, watertight structure 
by replacing the roof, fascia, soffits and downpipes. This will enable 
the football club to use the building to safely store items which are 
deteriorating under the prevailing conditions.  
 
The investment will allow the Football Club to pursue their ambition to 
convert the pavilion to a community hub and ‘tuck shop’ which will be 
a valuable income stream. The modernised pavilion will then be used 
instead of the Rhos Park Community Centre which already hosts many 
community hires. 
 
The need for this initiative has come to the attention of the local Ward 
Member and this investment is seen as a means of augmenting an 
already vibrant Park. This investment will sustain the Rhos F.C. 
 
There are no financial implications for NPTCBC as the modernised 
pavilion will continue to be maintained by Rhos F.C under the auspices 
of the renewal Lease entered into with Cilybebyll Community Council. 

 
Recommendations 
 
The project is valued at £8,500, which is the full cost of labour and 
materials and disposal of arising’s. The Applicant, Councillor Marcia 
Spooner would wish to fund the whole of this project with her remaining 
Members Fund allocation. 

 
The project proposal is recommended for approval and financial 
support under the Members Community Fund. 


